WHOLE FOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

Minutes of SEPTEMBER 2009 Meeting of Board of Directors

As approved by the Board of Directors on October 26, 2009

DATE: 

September 28, 2009

TIME: 

5:30 PM

LOCATION: 
Whole Foods Co-op, 610 East 4th Street, Duluth, MN

Attended by Board members:  Alison Champeaux, Lynn Fena, Mark Friederichs, David Helf, Theresa Koenig, Linda Magni, and Heather Murphy.  Also present:  Member Chris Edwardson and General Manager Sharon Murphy

Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally. U = unanimous vote.

OPEN SESSION

President Lynn Fena called the meeting to order at 5:35 PM.  Alison was appointed timekeeper. Board members were prepared and no conflicts of interest were noted.  We welcomed Chris Edwardson who, along with Mary Dragich, will begin a three-year term in October, and we acknowledged and thanked departing Board members Lynn Fena (6 years) and Linda Magni (1 year) for their service and contributions.

IMPORTANT DATES

             An orientation for new Board members will be scheduled prior to the October Board meeting.  The time for the Board retreat on November 22, 2009, will be scheduled after CBLD Consultant Thane Joyal schedules her travel.

REVIEW

Minutes – The Board approved (MSU, Alison, Linda) as presented at this meeting the Minutes of the August 24, 2009, meeting of the Board of Directors.


Management Report – There were no request for Board action in the September Management Report.  Sharon also distributed for the Board’s information notes from the Duluth Community Garden Program Annual Meeting and from the September planning meeting for the Superior Grown Food Summit.


Membership Report - With respect to the September Membership Report: 

· (MSU, Heather, Theresa), the Board approved 61 new Members and

· (MSU, David, Heather), the Board approved two abandoned equity transfer requests 

Financial Report – The Board reviewed the August Income Statement.  Sharon advised that September 2009 sales growth over September 2008 is 4% to date (goal is 4%).

Compliance Report – Barring objections, the Board accepted: 

· Sharon’s Compliance Report on Policy B10 Community Commitment and

· David’s Compliance Report on Policy D13 Membership Committee.

The Board referred the recommendations at the end of David’s compliance report for consideration by the Ad Hoc Policy Committee. 


Board Calendar – The Board accepted (MSU, David, Heather) the results of the 2009 Board election and survey:

Candidates elected in the 2009 Board election:


· Mary Dragrich
 
3-year term

· Chris Edwardson

3-year term

· Mark Friederichs

3-year term

· Theresa Koenig

3-year term

The local, mission-related non-profit agency chosen to receive a cash donation from WFC for the balance of unclaimed abandoned equity that will be allocated later in 2009:  Lake Superior Sustainable Farming Association

The top three social/environmental issues that participating Member-Owners think WFC should champion:



1) Support local sustainable agriculture  (136)



2) Address local hunger problems  (77)



3) Support efforts to improve the environment (66)
COMMITTEES


Notes from the September 21, 2009, meeting of the Ad Hoc Policy Committee were distributed at this meeting.  No Board action was requested.  This Committee meets next on Monday, October 19, 2009, at 5:30 PM.


Lynn reported on the General Manager Evaluation Committee/GMEC meeting held earlier

today.  Pursuant to the GMEC’s recommendation, the Board approved (MSU,  Linda, Alison) adoption of an updated job description for the General Manager.

OLD BUSINESS


Pending requests for further changes, the Board agreed to drop the “review process for distribution of meeting documentation” item from Old Business on its meeting agenda.


At the suggestion of CBLD Consultant Thane Joyal, the Board has agreed to conversion carry-over consulting time from 2008 to cover her travel expenses for the November 2009 retreat.  The Board also agreed to drop this item from Old Business on its meeting agenda.

NEW BUSINESS

             There are no Board compliance reports due in October 2009.

             With respect to Garbanzo Gazette articles due by October 30, 2009, David will write the Board Report and Mark will write the Membership Matters column.  The Membership Matters column in the September issue was written by Mark and Heather but was mistakenly attributed to Theresa.

VISIONING

              Lynn shared the draft of an article by CBLD Consultant Thane Joyal titled “What Boards are Working On – Powerful Questions in the Board Room” and facilitated a discussion celebrating progress on our ENDS and ideas for continuing and expanding member linkage opportunities.

Following an evaluation on process and attention to all agenda items, the Board approved  

(MSU, Heather, Mark) adjourning this meeting at 7:37 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Murphy, General Manager


